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 - CALL FOR ACTION TO PROTECT OUR CHILDREN - 
MANDATORY FILTERING  TO  BLOCK  PORNOGRAPHY  AT  ISP  LEVEL
In the light of spiralling sex crimes against the women and children of Australia, the Fatherhood Foundation has called for every Australian to rise up and take a stand.  The Fatherhood Foundation calls for everyone concerned for the welfare of Australia’s children, to contact their local Federal Member of Parliament and request that the Government act to protect our children by introducing mandatory filtering to block pornography at ISP level. Technology has made this more feasible.
Dr Mary Anne Layden, a US psychotherapist and keynote speaker at the inaugural Sexual Integrity Forum held in August 2005 at Parliament House, Canberra, said, “There has been a dramatic increase in pornography use in recent years with the internet ‘piping it 24/7’ into homes, in harder and more pathological forms, in a venue children know better how to use than adults.  Previously you would have to go to a seedy part of town to access such material.  Now it is anonymous.”  
Dr Layden attributes the ‘dramatic increase’ in child sexual predators, to the wide availability of sexually explicit imagery.  “All of these predators have been exposed to internet pornography.  Such material helps to normalise destructive pathological behaviour.”  As with any addiction, Dr Layden says, “The more pornography is consumed, the more the appetite grows.”  
The following statistics show the desperate need for government action regarding internet pornography:
- Sexual assault has increased by almost 30% since 1999.
- 84% of boys and 60% of girls have had exposure to internet pornography.
- 73% of boys and 11% of girls have watched x-rated videos.
- Men in prison for sexual assault have doubled since 1988.
- The risk of sexual violence doubled in adulthood for women who were abused as a child.
- Two thirds of sex crimes in Australia are committed against our children.

Mandatory internet filtering at ISP level to block pornography was the agreed starting point for internet regulation at the Sexual Integrity Forum: www.sif.org.au .  For many years the Australian Family Association: www.family.org.au and the Australian Institute: www.tai.org.au have called for the government to implement urgent reforms. The time has come to make a stand. The time has come for action; we can be silent no longer.
Action Plan:

1)  Go and see your local member of federal parliament.

2)  Write a letter to your local federal member demanding the Government implement a national system of mandatory filtering to block access to pornography at the ISP level.
3)  Ask your friends to do the same. Together we can make a difference!

For further information contact:

Warwick & Alison Marsh - Fatherhood Foundation – 02 4272 6677 - 041 822 5212

Richard Egan - Australian Family Association – 08 9321 2822
David Yates - Australian Christian Lobby – 02 6259 0431

Ross Wilson – Advocacy & Relief for Children – 07 3808 9448

Ros Phillips – Festival of Light Australia – 1300 365 965

Jack Sonnemann – Federation for the Family – 03 6255 2126
Jonathan Doyle – Choicez.com – 03 9459 8247

Peter & Jenny Stokes – Saltshakers – 03 9800 2855
